
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

December 20, 2016 
 
Sent via email to: rfgarcia@sfwater.org 
 
Raphael Garcia 
San Francisco Public Utilities Commission, Wastewater Enterprise 
525 Golden Gate Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102-3220 
 
PROPOSITION 1 STORM WATER GRANT PROGRAM ROUND 1 IMPLEMENTATION GRANT 
SOLICITATION FUNDING DECISION 
 
Congratulations!  The State Water Resources Control Board’s (State Water Board’s) Division of 
Financial Assistance (Division) Deputy Director approved the Funding List for the Storm Water 
Grant Program’s (SWGP) Proposition 1 (Prop 1) Round 1 Implementation Grant solicitation. The 
Baker Beach Green Street Project has been approved for funding with a grant award of 
$3,759,822. 

With this project, you are demonstrating that your community is at the forefront of a major shift 
in California in how we think about storm water.  Rather than viewing storm water only as a 
nuisance due to threats posed by flooding or pollutants in storm water, communities throughout 
the state are looking for ways to turn storm water into a resource to combat drought and the 
effects of climate change. We look forward to our new partnership and leveraging state 
resources to obtain your project’s key benefits. 
 
Harish Bagha has been assigned as the Grant Manager for this grant award.  Attached is the 
introductory email from your assigned program analyst with further information discussing: roles 
and responsibilities, grant agreement development, invoicing, deliverables, performance 
measures, reporting requirements, and Storm Water Resource Plan (SWRP) due date.  We 
encourage your prompt response to any requests from our staff, since unreasonable delays or 
failure to respond could result in withdrawal of this grant award. 
 
Your grant award is conditioned on the successful negotiation of an agreement. The agreement 
process will begin with the finalization of a scope of work and budget that is acceptable to the 
Division’s Deputy Director.  The scope of work will be based on the proposal submitted with the 
application, but improvements to the scope of work and budget may be required as part of the 
grant agreement negotiation process. The Division may have questions or additional 
clarifications regarding your proposal that will need to be addressed during agreement 
negotiation. 
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We look forward to working with you on this project. 
 
Please contact the Grant Manager, Harish Bagha, with any urgent questions at (916) 341-5716 
or at harish.bagha@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Leslie Laudon, Assistant Deputy Director 
Division of Financial Assistance 
 
 
 
 


